Bee Meadow Pool Guidelines 2020

Dear Pool Member:

We are excited about opening the Bee Meadow Pool for the 2020 season. To ensure compliance with Governor Murphy's Executive Orders, the following guidelines will be implemented for the safety of all pool members and staff.

Hours of Operation

Operating hours in July are: Weekdays: 12 p.m. – 8 p.m.

Weekends & Holidays: 11:30 a.m. – 7:30 p.m. Operating hours in August/September are:

Weekdays: 12:00 p.m.- 7:30 p.m.

To safely provide space for all our members, no guests will be permitted the first week of operation: July 1, 2020 through July 8, 2020. At that time, we will assess the numbers to determine if we can safely provide for guests as well as members.

Safety and Sanitation

- . Expect frequent routine sanitization of frequently touched common areas, pool-owned tables, chairs.
- . Expect frequent routine sanitization of bathrooms.
- . Sanitizer stations are available throughout the facility.

Pool/Deck Area/Restroom/Facility

- . Bee Meadow Facility maximum is 500 individuals; Pool capacity maximum is 319 people.
- . Social distancing of 6 feet should be observed on the pool deck.
- . While on deck, face coverings are encouraged but not required for all patrons over 2 years of age.
- . **No** face coverings in the pool.
- . Tables with umbrellas, chairs and lounge chairs will be placed in accordance with social distancing guidelines and may be placed in alternative locations.
- . However, due to safety concerns and social distancing you may bring your own chairs **this season**. However, chairs from home can only be placed on designated grass areas.
- . Foot coverings are required in all restroom, shower and locker room areas.

Equipment/Games/Recreational Area/Swimming Lessons / Activities

- . Recreation area as well the Gaga Pit are closed for now. This may change as restrictions lessen.
- . No personal toys or noodles allowed.

- . Social distancing must be observed while waiting to use the slide, diving board, and soon to be delivered/installed rock wall .
- . Board games, cards and knock hockey will not be available from pool office. However, you are welcome to bring your own board games from home to play with your family.
- . Special events like the Water Carnival and Noodle Nights are cancelled. However, as restrictions loosen different activities may be added.
- . Swimming Lessons are coming soon. Once restrictions loosen, lessons may be added.
- . No birthday parties with outside guests. (If your family wants to bring a birthday cake to the pool, enjoy!)

Concession Stand/Snack Bar

- . The Concession Stand will operate the same hours as the pool.
- . Please observe social distancing while ordering food and waiting for orders.
- . Limited table delivery of orders may occur when the concession stand is busy.
- . Food from home may be brought to the pool in coolers, etc.
- . **No outside food deliveries to Bee Meadow Pool are allowed.** However, if you would like to bring these types of food items in with you when you arrive at the pool, you may do so.

As restrictions loosen, the Bee Meadow Pool will respond accordingly.

In the meantime, we are looking forward to seeing you poolside on July 1, 2020!

Denise M. Brennan, Superintendent of Recreation & Parks Administration